August 20, 2015

A Letter to Parents from the Teacher…
“I believe that the most important and honorable profession in the world is teaching. Teachers have the ability to influence and inspire individuals in a way that no one else can. I chose the profession of teaching because of my love and passion for kids. In my classroom the one rule that I live by is that my students always come first.” –Jaime Deming
Dear Parents and/or Guardians,
Hello and welcome to the 2015-2016 school year at Irwin Academic Center! Let me begin by introducing myself and saying how excited I am to be your child’s third grade talent development teacher. My name is Jaime Deming and this is my seventh year teaching. I taught three years in New York and this is my fourth year here at Irwin Academic Center. I moved to Charlotte three years ago from a small town in upstate New York called Horseheads (I know exactly what you’re thinking…where in the world is that?). I now currently reside in Cornelius, NC and enjoy living on Lake Norman! I have two sisters who currently live here in Charlotte and hope to one day get my parents to move down! I love art and being creative, traveling, cooking, and anything that allows me to be active and outdoors.  
I currently hold a bachelor’s degree in elementary education from Canisius College and a master’s degree in reading and literacy from Elmira College. I also have my AIG (Academically Intellectually Gifted) certification from Queen’s University. I am certified to teach elementary grades K-6, reading in grades K-12, and AIG students in grades K-12. I am truly excited for this school year to be able to continue working in such a wonderful school and community with caring students, teachers, parents, and administrators.  I hope your child finds this school year to be as enjoyable and rewarding as I know I will.

 
I am very excited about this year because we were chosen by the district to be a personalized learning school. As a school, we have decided to start implementation of personalized learning in math. I am excited about it because it allows students to have a lot of choice in how they learn, allows them to learn at their own pace, and will definitely challenge all students. You will learn much more about this in the next few weeks. 
If you did not know, we are a BYOT school. This means that we received a grant to have a separate network installed where students are allowed to bring their own technology devices to school and access the school’s network. This could be IPhones, IPads, laptops, tablets etc. I will be integrating technology a lot this year into our daily instruction especially with personalized learning so I encourage your children to bring their device daily if they have one. I will notify you when I would like the students to begin bringing them in. There will be a waiver that you will have to sign and don’t worry, the students will be monitored while using them! There is also a safe location in the classroom where the students are required to keep them when they are not in use. 
We will be doing something this year called “Genius Hour.” The students will get to select topics of interest to them to explore and create projects of their choice to share with others. This is definitely a student favorite! You will also be getting more information about this at a later time. 

This year we will also focus on high levels of Bloom’s taxonomy, gearing instruction toward the different multiple intelligences, and also 21st Century skills development. I will work very hard to build, nurture, and develop your child not only as a gifted learner but also as a whole individual. Throughout the year we will work on character, organization, research, leadership, social skills, communication, collaboration, critical thinking skills, problem-solving skills, and allow them to apply these skills to the real world. I will also work hard on making this year an exciting, happy, and memorable year for everyone! 
The first week of school we will be spending a significant amount of time team building and getting to know each other. We will also spend a lot of time establishing classroom rules, consequences, procedures, and routines. By the end of the first week the students will know exactly what is expected of them. They will also learn that they are in control and will be held accountable for their learning and for their actions. They will learn that their decisions and actions can lead to rewards or consequences. 

Because the gifted program here at Irwin is accelerated, requires higher levels of thinking, and is fast paced, I invite and encourage you to be an active partner in the academic growth and development of your child this year. The easiest way for us to make this year successful for everyone is through communication. I believe that student success and their ability to achieve at their greatest potential is directly related to the support and partnership we develop as teacher, parent, and student.

This year we will need parent volunteers throughout the year to help out with our class. This includes help with classroom celebrations, projects, activities, holidays, school events, field trips or other things that you may want to come in and share and/or teach to the class. Please know, we would love to have you! I do ask that you schedule planned visits to come into the classroom at least 24 hours in advance so that instruction time is not disrupted. Once the room parent is assigned, you can expect frequent communication from them also and they will be in charge of coordinating a lot of the things that will go on in the classroom. 


I have an open door policy in my classroom. I invite you to share any suggestions, positive comments you may have (yes, those are just as equally important! (), questions, or concerns with me that you may have. Also, if there is something going on in the classroom that you think I may not be aware of, please, please, please, contact me! I would much rather prevent a problem than deal with it after it happens. Feel free to contact me any day by phone at (980) 343-5480, e-mail at Jaime1.Deming@cms.k12.nc.us (please put your child’s first and last name as the subject), or simply send in a note with your child! The communication method I prefer most is e-mail. I check my e-mail in the morning and afternoon and will be able to respond the quickest. 
I will be sending home information the first week of school regarding our classroom schedule that includes lunch, recess, and connect days/times, classroom policies including behavior, grading, and homework, as well as information about curriculum night that will be coming up in the next few weeks. I also send home weekly classroom newsletters via e-mail in order to keep you updated as to what is going on in the classroom. Please make sure I have your current e-mail(s) in order to receive this. I will send a newsletter out at the end of the first week so if you do not receive one, you will definitely want to re-send me your e-mail. 
I am looking forward to working with you and your child and most importantly to a great year! Thank you in advance for all your support in everything that you will do this year. We certainly couldn’t do it without you! 
Sincerely, 
                         




  
Ms. Deming (
